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RECENT STUDY ON BPA EXPOSURE FROM THERMAL RECEIPT PAPER 

IS OF LIMITED RELEVANCE TO CONSUMERS 

 
WASHINGTON (Oct. 22, 2014) – The American Chemistry Council (ACC) offers the following 

comments regarding the release of the study published today in the journal PLOS ONE on exposure 

to BPA from handling thermal receipt paper. Quotes from the following may be attributed to Steven 

G. Hentges, Ph.D. of ACC’s Polycarbonate/BPA Global Group. 

 

“Due to the use of unrealistic experimental conditions, much of the data presented in this new study 

has very limited relevance to the potential for human exposure to BPA from handling thermal 

receipt paper. Although downplayed in the publication, the most relevant data shows very little BPA 

exposure under conditions most representative of real-life contact with thermal receipt paper. 

 

“Notably, a recent study from the Finnish Institute of Occupational Health (Porras et al., 2014) 

found no significant exposure to BPA from handling receipt paper using real-life exposure 

scenarios. Included in the Finnish study were conditions representative of cashiers (i.e., repeated 

handling of receipts throughout a workday) and more intensive short-term handling considered to be 

beyond normal handling of paper receipts. 

 

“Consistent with these measurements of low exposure from handling thermal receipt paper, recent 

biomonitoring data from the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) demonstrate 

that consumer exposure to BPA – from all sources – is extremely low. Typical BPA exposure from 

all sources is about 1,000 times below safe intake levels set by government bodies in the U.S., 

Canada and Europe. 

 

“The U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) has said unequivocally that BPA is safe for use in 

food contact materials. FDA’s current perspective is based on its review of hundreds of studies, as 

well as its comprehensive research on BPA.” 
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government agencies to improve security and to defend against any threat to the nation’s critical infrastructure. 
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